Unapproved electrical devices brought from the outside are one of the greatest causes of office building fires in the country.  These devices include, but are not limited to portable heaters, coffee makers, and radios.
While the county would like to accommodate the comfort of all employees, we must be cognizant of the dangers posed by electrical devices to other employees, visitors to the buildings, and the buildings themselves.  As a result, the county issues the following policy:

Any and all electrical devices not owned by the county, but brought into and utilized in a county facility must first be inspected and approved by the maintenance and/or safety department(s).  The maintenance department shall “tag” the item before being placed into service.  All tagged items must be placed on a timer, so that they will automatically shut off during none working hours.  No electrical device of this type shall be utilized within a county facility without the proper tag or timer.  If such a device is discovered, it will be removed immediately.

Of course no devices are permitted without first obtaining the proper supervisory approval.

